


[bookmark: _Hlk119907185]CAM VALE PARISH COUNCIL 
EXTRAORDINARY MEETING MINUTES 
Tuesday 28th February 2023 at 7:00 p.m. at the New Community Hall Longburton

Present:

 Cllrs N Williams (Chairman), S Kell (SK), S Coombes (SC) J Duguid (JD), R Foreman (RF), J Kendall (JK), P Jesty (PJ), Ben Lane (BL)
            Tom Gilchrist & Tony Kimber – NCH Steering committee
David Green, the Clerk

Apologies for absence

None.

2.       Declaration of Interest & Requests for Dispensation

None.

3.      New Community Hall - project update and management arrangements

NW welcomed all to the New Community Hall and reminded everyone that the new Hall is a facility for all parishes within our group and that we should all continue to work together ensure its success.

The project is on schedule for completion by the opening date of 11th March. 

Badminton and pickleball tennis lines will be put down shortly and a 4k CCTV system will also be installed. This will cover the car park, play area and entrance.  Heating controls will be entirely electronic, as will door access, being operated from a tablet. Internal mood lighting is being ordered and the music system will be connected. 

Play area surfacing will shortly be put down and signage has been ordered for the car park. The Jubilee Tree will be put into place shortly; NW thanked the Garden Club for their assistance. The Queen’s Jubilee plaque will be installed. 

The front door is being redesigned with a lobby in the foyer with set-back outward opening doors.  This will not be done by the handover so access for the Opening Ceremony will be the storeroom door. 

A committee of NW, SK and JD together with members of the Old Village Hall committee will oversee the operation the NCH for the first few months although it will effectively be run by John Lowe and his team. Formal meetings of the committee have not yet been arranged. A 76-year lease will be put into place for the Trustees to manage the building later in 2023, with a management committee involving two Parish Councillors. The Parish Council will remain responsible for management of the Car Park and Children’s Play Area.

NW explained that he and the other Steering Group members, Tony Kimber and Tom Gilchrist, had been working for 6 hours a day in recent weeks to get the project to this stage and thanked Councillors for their unwavering support. 

JD on behalf of the Parish Council thanked the Steering Group for all their hard work. 

4.      New Community Hall - opening ceremony arrangements

	NW confirmed that the opening ceremony will be on Saturday 11th March at 10:30 with MP Chris Loder cutting the tape. There will be teas & coffees and series of events during the day including a demonstration of short mat bowls and a showing of a singalong version of the film Mamma Mia in the evening. 

     	BL raised a question concerning parking arrangements for the day of the Opening Ceremony. Enquiries will be made of local landowners to establish if any temporary parking facilities can be provided. 

A guided tour of the Hall was provided by the Steering committee and all agreed that it was an excellent facility. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 19:50 pm. 



D Green
Parish Clerk 
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